
 
 

Official Memo From Our International Vice President About True Father's Passing 
 
Joshua Cotter 
September 2, 2012 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

May the love of our Heavenly Parent and our True Parents be with you and your families. 

 

Following is the official announcement from our International Vice President, Dr. Joon Ho Seuk, about 

True Father's passing to the spiritual world. Please share it with your families.  

 

Please continue to pray for our True Father and True Mother without ceasing during this time. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Rev. Joshua Cotter 

Executive Vice President 

Unification Church USA 

 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 

Sent to Regional Headquarters and Mission Nations 

 

I pray that the grace and love of the True Parents of Heaven, Earth and Humankind will overflow upon all 

blessed families in each region, mission nation, and providential organization, and throughout the world. 

 

Our beloved True Father who came to this earth as the Savior of humankind, the Messiah, the True Parent 

and the King of Kings and lived a holy life of true love throughout his 93 years, shedding blood, sweat 

and tears for God’s liberation, the salvation of humankind and world peace, having concluded, completed 

and perfected his providential mission, ascended into the spirit world at 1:54 AM, 7.17 by the heavenly 

calendar in the 3rd year of Cheon-gi (September 3, 2012) at the Cheongshim International Medical 

Center. He was surrounded by True Mother and the True Children. 

 

I offer my most sincere thanks to all our members worldwide who have offered jeongseong for the sake of 

our True Father’s recovery. 

 

Details and the full schedule of True Father’s Seonghwa Ceremony will be announced later. 

 

7.17 by the Heavenly Calendar (September 3, 2012) 

 

Dr. Joon Ho Seuk 

International Vice-President 

Unification Church 

President of the Korean Church 

 


